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Lincolnshire and Rutland Public Service Compact

Minutes of Steering Group meeting – 4th December 2015
Community Lincs - Sleaford 

Present 
	Amanda
	Boutell
	West Lindsey District Council

	Paul
	Collins
	Boston College (Acting Chair)

	Chris
	Donkin
	Lincs and Rutland PS Compact

	Wendy
	Henry
	Lincolnshire County Council

	Graham
	Randle
	GMB Union

	Yvonne
	Robinson
	Clarity Lincs

	Fiona
	White
	Community Lincs


Apologies
	Tracie
	Charles
	Lincolnshire County Council

	Wendy
	Cundy
	Compass Point

	Claire
	Day
	Job Centre Plus

	Stuart
	Davy
	East Lindsey District Council

	John
	Fitzpatrick
	Lincoln College

	Sue
	Fletcher
	Lincolnshire County Council

	Sharon
	Hylton
	City of Lincoln Council

	Mark
	Humphreys
	Magna Vitae

	Mark
	Locking
	Lincoln College

	Gavin
	McCann
	Unison

	Emma
	Redwood
	West Lindsey District Council

	Victoria
	Marshall
	National Apprenticeship Service

	Alison 
	Smith
	Bishop Grosseteste University

	Eiilidh
	Stewart
	Education Business Partnership


1 - Apologies for absence

Apologies as noted above.  The Chair was one of those unable to attend and hence Paul Collins was invited to Chair the meeting. 
2  and 3 - Minutes of previous meeting and matters arising

The minutes of the previous meeting were agreed as a true record. It was noted that most of the matters arising were likely to be dealt with as issues that would be discussed when addressing the agenda items. It was also noted that most of the actions had been overtaken. Hence it was decided to go through the actions that were still outstanding and take brief reports on progress. With respect to agenda item 5 it was noted that with Stuart Davy unable to attend then the update on the devolution issue has been deferred to the March meeting. With respect to agenda item 7, Chris Donkin reported that he had been involved in dialogue with Lincolnshire Community Health Services and United Lincolnshire Hospitals Trust and they responded that they will consider re-subscribing in 2016. Chris reported that no further response re the subscription issue had been received from the Police. With respect to agenda item 10 Yvonne Robinson reported that she had set up a closed facebook group on behalf of the Derbyshire Compact but despite the invitation to all SG members only 2 had joined the group. In Derbyshire colleagues reported issues relating to using their facebook identity for work related matters. Also, some organisations did not have a facebook page or the organisation’s facebook identity was the responsibility of a colleague other than the Compact SG member. Hence she had decided that a closed facebook group was not the best method of sharing information and facilitating discussions. Yvonne offered to explore LinkedIn and this was accepted. 
ACTIONS

Stuart Davy to provide a further update on the devolution issue as it affects the public service sector in Lincolnshire at the March Steering Group meeting

Yvonne Robinson to report on progress to establish a LinkedIn page for the Compact and to initially gather ‘connectiions’ to the Compact LinkedIn page.

4 – Brief Reports on issues / topics deemed to be of interest to the Steering Group and/or the Compact membership more widely
At the December 2014 meeting it was agreed that the issues/topics to be updated as a standard agenda item throughout 2015 were to be as follows:
· Education and Training Update (Paul Collins)

· The Greater Lincolnshire LEP (Clare Hughes)

· Support for Apprenticeships and Traineeships (Vicki Marshall)
· Support from Jobcentreplus (Claire Day)

· Working with the third sector (Fiona White)
· Funding Opportunities for the Public Service Sector (Chris Donkin)

Education and Training Update 
Paul Collins was present at the meeting to supply a verbal update. Paul reported that one of the most significant issues that was likely to affect training accessed by public sector workers was the recent comprehensive spending review. Paul reported that contrary to expectations the news was not too bad. The 16-18 base rate for FE funding has been protected and there is no cut to adult learner funding. Savings will come from the ‘non participation’ budget. There is also an extension of loans for 19-23 year olds for level 3 and level 4 funding. Paul reported that the Universities too were also relatively happy with the spending review.
Paul reported that the introduction of the Apprenticeship levy was also causing some concern with major employers required to pay 0.5% of their payroll to the levy – to be claimed back if their Apprenticeship intake resulted in an Apprenticeship salary line that is in excess of the 0.5% figure. 
The Greater Lincolnshire Local Enterprise Partnership (GLLEP)
It was agreed at the previous meeting that Amanda Boutell would provide this input. Amanda stressed that her role was as a member of the Employment and Skills Board (ESB) who feed in to the GLLEP. Indeed the ESB are the ‘skills arm’ of the GLLEP. Amanda reported that the next meeting of the ESB is in the week following the SG meeting and that she would provide a further update for SG members via Chris Donkin via email in due course.
Amanda noted that the issue of ‘devolution’ was high on the agenda for both the ESB and the GLLEP. It was noted by the Steering Group that a further report on devolution progress would be provided by Stuart Davy at the March SG meeting (see action point under agenda item 3)

Amanda reported that a survey of Lincolnshire residents to find out what they want from the GLLEP is underway and Amanda will be able to provide a summary of the outcomes in due course.
Support for Apprenticeships and Traineeships (Graham Randle)

The Steering Group were advised that the main current involvement of the Steering Group with this particular agenda was the staging of the ‘Engaging Young Workers’ breakfast workshop to be staged at the City of Lincoln Council offices on the 4th November 2015. Graham Randle noted that feedback would be considered under agenda item 10 but reported that the event had been very successful and as a result of the interest generated by the event GMB would be working in partnership with City of Lincoln Council and a Traineeship scheme will be launched by the Council in July 2016.
Support from Jobcentreplus (Claire Day)
Although Claire Day offered her apologies, she had submitted a paper for the meeting in advance and this paper was circulated to SG members and is attached to these minutes. The paper is in fact the latest DWP ‘Touchbase’ Newsletter. The Newsletter refers in more detail to the following updates: (i) Universal Credit (ii) Fitness for Work and (iii) ‘Supporting the Homeless Jobseeker’. The Newsletter also features links to other issues currently on the DWP / Jobcentreplus agenda and meeting attendees were invited to access these updates via the Newsletter.
Working with the third sector (Fiona White)

Fiona White gave a verbal update on current issues in the third sector as they affect public service in Lincolnshire. She reported that Community Lincs are engaging with the Building Better Opportunities match funding initiative that is currently passing through the GLLEP. She reported that 3 of the 4 bids from local organisations operating under the Community Lincs umbrella have been successful and subject to further filters from the GLLEP then the funding may be available from July.
Fiona also reported that Community Lincs played a lead role in staging the succesful ‘Women into Enterprise’ Conference on the 17th November. 

Funding Opportunities for the Public Sector (Chris Donkin)

Chris Donkin reported that the GLLEP maintain a web platform that advises of funding opportunities. The Greater Lincolnshire LEP has been given an indicative growth programme allocation of £122 million to spend between 2015 and 2020 with a focus on larger, more strategic schemes which are well co-ordinated and which give maximum impact against specific themes. Opportunities may also be available for smaller and peripherally linked themes through collaborative value added partnerships. 

5  – Establishing Issues / topics to be updated as standard agenda items in 2016
Chris Donkin reported that in a pre meeting with Stuart Davy they had discussed the issues / topics to be updated as standard agenda items in 2016. They agreed that with the exception of the ‘Funding Opportunities for the Public Sector’ that their recommendation would be that all the other standard reports are retained. The meeting endorsed this recommendation and it was further noted that the GLLEP update should be the ESB update and that such updates could be provided by Amanda Boutell.
Hence the following issues / topics to be updated as standard agenda items in 2016 were established as:

· Education and Training Update (Paul Collins)

· The Employment and Skills Board (Amanda Boutell)

· Support for Apprenticeships and Traineeships (Vicki Marshall / Graham Randle)
· Support from Jobcentreplus (Claire Day)

· Working with the third sector (Fiona White)
6  – Changes to facilitation support arrangements
Chris Donkin reported that he intended to retire at the end of March 2016. He presented a paper proposing that Yvonne Robinson takes over as Facilitator on the 1st April with a planned transition arrangement between January and March where they work together at no additional cost to the Compact. This paper together with the proposed Service Level Agreement for the period April 2016 to March 2017 is attached to these minutes. Chris and Yvonne were asked to leave the room while colleagues discussed the proposal.
The proposal was agreed without amendment. Additionally, the group noted that this was an opportunity for a ‘refresh’ of the Compact. It was suggested that we should consider changing the name of the group and that we should also look to broaden our activities by embracing social media more widely. Yvonne agreed to look at both of these possibilities and report back to the March meeting with proposals to address these suggestions.
ACTIONS

The transition arrangement for facilitation of the Compact to commence on 1st January 2016 as detailed in the proposal. Also as detailed in the proposal, Yvonne Robinson to assume the role of Facilitator from 1st April 2016

Yvonne to report to the March Steering Group meeting on the possibility of changing the name of the group and also broadening our activities by embracing social media more widely.

7  – Proving the benefit of Compact membership: supplying member organisations with a quarterly activity report and first consideration of a DRAFT of the Annual report
Wendy Cundy reported in the previous meeting that in dialogue with Chris Donkin she had suggested the compilation of a quarterly activity report. She had commented that if we were to give member organisations a note of how many free ‘personal development opportunities’ (e.g. attendance at events and / or attendance at Steering Group meetings) then we would be able to better advertise the benefits of Compact membership. She also noted that such a document could be a prompt for some member organisations to engage more and get better value for their subscription. Chris Donkin reported that he kept all records of attendance at events and meetings and that such a report would be relatively easy to compile. It was agreed that Chris should compile such a report and that it could be presented to each organisation with their invite to renew / invite to subscribe email to go out from Stuart Davy early in the new year.

Chris Donkin tabled the draft annual report and the draft is attached to these minutes. Chris invited comment before it was emailed to Stuart Davy for amendment and publication. The meeting agreed that the report provided a good summary of what the Compact has achieved this year and what the aspiration are for the group in 2016. Group members commented that it should (a) contain an update on how we are aligning to the devolution agenda and (b) how some of our events (e.g. the Workforce Futures event) had attract speakers with a national profile to the county so that our members could access high quality professional development without having to leave the county. Chris agreed to incorporate these additions before forwarding on to Stuart for further editing
ACTION

Chris Donkin to re-draft the Annual Report (as described above) and submit it to Stuart Davy for further amendment and sign-off. The report to be used as a marketing tool in the drive to encourage organisations to renew their subscriptions or to sign up.
Chris Donkin to produce a report to be sent to member organisations detailing their interaction with the Compact over the last 12 months. Subsequently the report to be refreshed on a quarterly basi.
8  – Support funding for the Compact – How the Compact has been operating as a self sustaining operation
Chris Donkin reminded the meeting that the Compact have developed a hybrid funding model that involved (i) subscriptions from member organisations; (ii) sponsorship of events and (iii) delegate fees from events. This model was adopted by the Steering Group at the SG meeting in December 2011 and refined at the end of 2012. The arrangements have been in place ever since.
Chris distributed a tabled spread-sheet detailing the latest position and this s-sheet is attached to these minutes. The s-sheet shows that the Compact has 24 member organisations and that enough funding has been raised from subscriptions and sponsorship to pay for facilitation support for the whole 2015 – with a £12 surplus.
Tracie Charles noted that there are some organisations not quoted on the spreadsheet who may be interested in working with the Compact. Serco and Amey provide services to the public sector and may be interested in becoming members
It was agreed that subscriptions would be held at the same level for 2016 – i.e. for the sixth year in a row.
ACTION

Chris Donkin to contact colleagues from Amey and Serco to explore the possibility of these organisations becoming Compact member organisations.
9 – Further feedback from the Good Practice event ‘Future Workforce’ 
Chris Donkin reported that the event had taken place on the morning of the meeting and hence he was not able to provide a summary paper of the evaluations at that meeting. The evaluations have now been processed and are attached to these minutes. They show that the event was spectacularly well received and that the delegates found the event useful. The summary from the workshops was also tabled and this too is attached to these minutes. 
Chris reported that he would be meeting with co-organisers Wendy Cundy and Emma Redwood in the new year to consider the outcomes and outputs from the event. A further report will be provided to the Steering Group at the March meeting.
ACTION

Chris Donkin to provide further feedback from the Future Workforce event at the March Steering Group meeting after meeting with Wendy Cundy and Emma Redwood
10  – Feedback from the final good practice event of 2015; Engaging Young Workers – Nov 4th City of Lincoln Council
It was noted that the final good practice event of the year took place on November the 4th and was entitled ‘Engaging Young Workers’. The event was sponsored by GMB and the City of Lincoln Council provided the accommodation and the catering. Graham Randle reported that the GMB had been pleased with the event and (as reported under agenda item 4) as a result of the interest generated by the event GMB would be working in partnership with City of Lincoln Council and a Traineeship scheme will be launched by the Council in July 2016. 
The summary of the evaluations are attached to these minutes and they demonstrate clearly that the event was well received by delegates. The summary of the discussion group output was also provided to Steering Group members and is also attached to these minutes. Some delegates had expressed interest in working with GMB to introduce Traineeship schemes and these leads are currently being followed up by GMB.
11  – First suggestions for the programme of good practice events of 2016

It was noted that Apprenticeships continue to figure high up on the Compact agenda. As reported under agenda item 4 (the education and training update) the introduction of the Apprenticeship levy is causing concern and the level 2 Apprenticeship programmes now have established entry and progression routes (i.e. Traineeship programmes and Advanced Apprenticeships). It was agreed that the first god practice event of 2016 should be framed around ‘The Changing Face of Apprenticeships’. Graham Randle reported that GMB would be interested in co-sponsoring such an event.
ACTIONS

Chris Donkin to meet with Graham Randle early in the new year to frame the agenda for a ‘Changing Face of Apprenticeships’ event to be held in March 2016
12 - AOB 

It was reported by Amanda Boutell that the Princes Trust are administering the Talent Match programme sponsored by Lottery funding and that they are believed to have a budget to host events. It was suggested that there may be an opportunity for the Compact to work with Princes Trust to stage an event. 
ACTION

Chris Donkin to contact Paula Batchelor of the Princes Trust and explore the possibility of collaborative working in 2016.
13 - Date and time of next meeting

The next meeting of the Steering Group will take place on Thursday 17th March at 3.00 pm at a venue TBC in the Lincoln area
www.empscompacts.org.uk
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